
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th November 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, A Leadley, R Hewson, S Rex, P Blagg and B Ayton.  
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public, a police officer and PCSO present.
Mr Palmer had sent details of a planned project for Woodlands which he went through with councillors asking the council to please consider them when deciding on grant aid from CIL.  Mr Palmer confirmed that the County Council still own the land and are supposed to be transferring it to them.
A report from the police had previously been circulated and was discussed.  The officers stressed that they need communities to ring in and let them know if there are issues.  They are starting their surgeries again to re-engage with communities.
Problems caused by teenagers from the village were discussed with them. 
101/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor S Fielding.

102/21 Declarations of Interest 
Councillor Pressley declared an interest in Planning and RDS.
103/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 12th October 2021.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th October copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.

104/21 Matters Arising 
a)  Vacancy- We are waiting to hear from Bassetlaw if we can co-opt.

b) Cricket ground – Nothing further has been heard so councillors asked the clerk to invite John to the next meeting.

c) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights, Village Hall, Clock – There has been no reply from Lindricks on the telephone box.  The Chairman offered to ask the resident who did the signs for us, this was unanimously agreed.
The request for funding for the Village Hall and the planters has been submitted.  The Clock has been repaired work finished today.
Councillor Fielding is looking into the possibility of a pedestrian crossing and the cost.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581][bookmark: _Hlk53518892]d) Neighbourhood Plan –   The period for submission has come to an end, 197 people responded and the results will be collated and circulated to councillors.
e) Spring Planters– The forms for permission have been submitted to Highways who have requested a map showing the locations, the Chairman will arrange this, the tubs have been ordered.

f) Ditches on Shireoaks Common - Clearing Out – Councillor Fielding will be asked for an update.
g} Planting area at Parish Council Notice Board – Councillor Fielding was finding out where the boundary is.
h) Village Name Sign -– Councillor Fielding was asking Highways for clarification.
i) Damaged seat/bench on Shireoaks - Councillor Blagg reported that Mark is working on the bench from the Winding Wheel.  A quote for the other ten benches has been received costing £90 each.  Resolved the Chairman proposed this quote be accepted, seconded by Councillor Rex and all agreed.
j) War memorial – This has been done.
k) Litter bins – The new bin has been ordered, the Chairman will update councillors on the damaged bin.
l) Grass cutting contract – A quote for next year has been received from SWHL for £460 a month.  Resolved Councillor Robinson proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.
m) Visual impression when entering the village from the bypass compared to entering from Thorpe Lane, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road – There has been no real change the big agents board is still overgrown this has not been cleared as they promised, Councillor Pressley will chase this up.  The clerk was asked to write to Bassetlaw about the other signs.
The mud on the Harron estate is causing problems again, the clerk was asked to write to Harron with a copy to be sent to Bassetlaw.
105/21	New Business 

There was no new business.

106/21	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications.
b) Decisions 

21/01302/RES Land Off A57 Gateford Road Roundabout Shireoaks Common Shireoaks.  Reserved Matters Application for Realignment of Proposed Spine Road (Part) off A57 Gateford Road Roundabout Following Outline Application 18/00413/OUT – granted.

107/21 Reports from County and District Councillors.
A report from Councillor Pressley had been circulated.
The Chairman read a report from Councillor Fielding.
108/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 29.10.21
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	24,743.15

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,716.37

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	30,459.52

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	1,680.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1,680.00

	
The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	499.15

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	80.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	325.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	440.00

	
	
	M Welch (Bulbs)
	
	
	40.50

	
	
	SLCC
	
	
	34.67

	
	
	Village Hall
	
	
	24.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1,444.12

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1,444.12

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	23,299.03

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,716.37

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	29,015.40

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	3,944.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	25,071.08



	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories – Councillor agreed to start this again.



109/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – The container needs emptying by Bassetlaw, Councillor Blagg has some sandbags although we could do with some more and a load of sand.
Councillor Blagg said new hardcore would not solve the weed problem, the area needs strimming down as it starts to grow.
110/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
An email has been received about Carol Singing and will be on the next agenda.
A blossom trees email has also been received these will be on the next agenda.
111/21	Police Report
This has been circulated.
112/21 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
There may be someone living on an area of Woodlands and the clerk was asked to write to Ted again and to send a courtesy email to Chris.
The Woodland Project was discussed and the survey results will be looked at with this.
The clerk was asked to add to the next agenda supply of David’s equipment 
The defibrillators were discussed and the clerk was asked to write to the school governors.
113/21	 Date of next meeting
14th December 2021
The meeting closed at 8.53p.m.
